## COVID-19 Hire Guide Torrens Parade Ground





As of 21 August 2020 (Subject to SA Health Updates)

## The Torrens Parade Ground and Drill Hall is now available for hire.

Gatherings at the Torrens Parade Ground (TPG) can be permitted as outlined in emergency declarations and directives in line with the South Australian Government's *Roadmap for Easing COVID-19 Restrictions*:

- From 29 June 2020, the Drill Hall, Memorial Hall and Parade Ground at the TPG are available for gatherings. There is no limit to the number of events in each area.
- Social distancing of 1 person per 2 square metres is required.

The maximum number of people per event for each area of the TPG are:

- Drill Hall (Area -864m²) 432
- Memorial Hall (Area 119m²) 59
- Parade Ground (Area 5806.5m<sup>2</sup>) 1,000 (Events with 1,000 people in attendance require a COVID Management Plan)

While Department for Environment and Water has a COVID-SAFE plan for the TPG site. Each event is required to provide their own plan. To create your plan, visit:

https://www.covid-19.sa.gov.au/recovery/create-a-covid-safe-plan

Bookings at the TPG are also required to provide their own COVID Marshal. To complete the free COVID Marshal Training, visit:

https://www.covid-19.sa.gov.au/recovery/covid-marshals

Bookings over 200 people are required to have a 'dedicated' COVID Marshal. If you do not have a dedicated COVID Marshal, the TPG Site Manager can be engaged to attend your event at the cost of \$150 per 3 hours.

## **Conditions of Use**

Conditions of use, as per the TPG COVID-SAFE Plan, are available for viewing via the TPG Site Manager, include:

- 1.5metres should be kept between participants, chairs and tables.
- Hygiene protocols such as hand washing and sanitising should be followed at all TPG gatherings.
- The TPG site will be disinfected for use prior to use. Users of the TPG site are requested to leave the facility disinfected using the cleaning products provided.
- No shared plates of food to be served, including by participants.
- Participants should provide their own equipment, where practical.
- Attendance records, including name, phone number or email address, and date and time should be provided to the TPG Site Manager at the conclusion of gatherings.
- If serving alcohol, participants should be seated.

Please note, the Conditions of Use are legal obligations under current Emergency Management directions. If hirers do not comply with these Conditions, they may face a fine of up to \$5,000.

For more information about government requirement and regulations regarding COVID-19 Recovery, visit:

https://www.covid-19.sa.gov.au/recovery

To find out more information about hire fees and conditions of use at the TPG, visit:

https://www.environment.sa.gov.au/topics/heritage/visiting-heritage-places/Torrens\_Parade\_Ground

To book an event at the TPG, please contact Jacek Gniadek on 0417 574 316 or Kirsty Nield on 0456 774 237 or email <a href="mailto:dew.torrensparadeground@da.gov.au">dew.torrensparadeground@da.gov.au</a>